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March 7, 2003 
 
 
Mr. Thor L. Halvorssen 
Foundation for Individual Rights in Education 
210 West Washington Square, Suite 303 
Philadelphia, PA 19106 
 
Dear Mr. Halvorssen: 
 
Thank you for your March 4, 2003 letter concerning the conduct of Professor Kahn, instructor of 
Speech 106 at Citrus College. Mr. Samuel Lee, Associate Dean for Language Arts and Foreign 
Languages, visited Professor Kahn’s class yesterday, from 12:30 p.m. to 1:40 p.m. He met 
directly with the students and asked them about the allegations cited in your letter. Based on the 
outcome of that meeting, we believe the instructor did abuse her authority in two specific ways:  
 
1. Professor Kahn gave students an extra credit assignment to write a letter to President 
George W. Bush protesting the possible war with Iraq. Students were clear in their 
understanding that they would only receive credit if they wrote “protest” letters. Students were 
told that those who wrote letters expressing alternate views (including support for the war) 
would not receive credit. At Citrus College we strongly believe that all students should have 
freedom of expression and equal opportunity to benefit, regardless of their political beliefs. We 
believe that this assignment denied students this opportunity and, further, could have 
encouraged some to violate their conscience in order to benefit. We are deeply saddened that 
this took place. We are taking the following action to bring justice to bear and mitigate the 
results of this abuse: 
 
§ I am sending a letter of apology to President George W. Bush, explaining the illegitimate 
nature of the assignment and requesting that all letters associated with the assignment be 
retracted. 
§ The extra credit for that assignment will be expunged. 
§ An alternative assignment will allow students to receive extra credit for drafting a letter to 
George W. Bush concerning the possible war with Iraq.  Students will be encouraged to express 
their beliefs, and will receive credit regardless of those beliefs. Students will not be asked to 
send their letters in order to receive credit. 
 
2. Professor Kahn gave students an extra credit assignment to write a letter to their local state 
representative, expressing an explicit political viewpoint. Because nearly all students were in the 
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